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Safety Bulletin Number: 0000005 

Issued February 25th, 2021 by Paul Fowler, Chief Inspector, Fuel Safety  
Department of Labour and Advanced Education  
 

Fuel Safety Directive 
 
Legal information  
Issued pursuant to section 30 of the Technical Safety Act 
 
Summary 
Due to recent observations by Fuel Safety inspection staff, this Fuel Safety directive is 
being issued to all propane suppliers to remind their delivery personnel of the code 
requirement to remain at the container being filled during the transfer process.  
 
Directive  
In accordance with clause 5.2.2 of the CSA B149.2-15 code: while propane is being 
transferred from one container to another, the person transferring shall remain 
at the container being filled.  
 
Delivery drivers must remain at the container being filled during the entire transfer 
operation. This means the driver must remain physically at the point of transfer (the 
point where the delivery hose connects to the container being filled), in order to prevent 
hazards such as accidental container overfilling, container or valve failure, etc. 
 
Sources 
Technical Safety Act 

 
Contact for bulletin queries 
Safety Branch  
Labour and Advanced Education 
1-800-952-2687  
 
  

https://nslegislature.ca/legc/bills/60th_2nd/3rd_read/b167.htm
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